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Update as at 15.06.2020 

 

Please be advised that the SIS Regulation has now been amended, to give 
effect to the following changes effective from 1 July 2020. 

 

1. An increase in the age, from 65 to 67, from which the work test must be met to make 

voluntary concessional and non-concessional superannuation contributions. 

2. An increase in age, from 65 to 67, from which the work test exemption is potentially available 

(The work test exemption allows individuals with total superannuation balance less than 

$300,000 who doesn’t meet the work test in the current financial year but meets the work test in 

the previous financial year to make contribution into super), and 

3. An increase in the age limit, from 69 to 74, for making eligible spouse contributions. 

 

It is important to bear in mind that all of the above changes apply to 

contributions made in the 2020-21 financial year and later financial years. It does 

not apply to contributions made in the current financial year. This is wonderful 

news for our clients who are currently 65 and 66 years of age and are unable to 

contribute. From 1 July 2021, these clients will be able to make voluntary 

contributions including concessional and non-concessional contributions subject 

to eligibility criteria. 

The proposal to extend the ability to trigger the bring-forward rule for non-

concessional contributions from “under age 65 at any time in the financial year” to 

“under age 67 at any time in the financial year” has not yet been made law. That 

piece of legislation lives in the ITAA 1997 and the Bill to give effect to this change 

– the Treasury laws Amendment (More Flexible Superannuation) Bill 2020 is still in 

the Parliament. 

However, we do have strong hope that this measure will be passed in the 

Parliamentary sitting scheduled for 10 June – 18 June 2020. We will publish 

another update again when that Bill passes both Houses. 

 
Any advice in this article is general advice only and does not take into account the objectives, financial situation or needs of any particular person. It does 

not represent legal, tax or personal advice and should not be relied on as such. You should obtain financial advice relevant to your circumstances before 

making product decisions. Where a particular financial product is mentioned, you should consider the Product Disclosure Statement before making any 

decisions in relation to the product and we make no guarantees regarding future performance or in relation to any particular outcome. Whilst every care 

has been taken in the preparation of this information, it may not remain current after the date of publication and Australian Unity Personal Financial 

Services Ltd (AUPFS) and its related bodies corporate make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness. AUPFS is a registered tax (financial) 

adviser. Any tax advice contained in this presentation is incidental to the financial advice in it. You should seek specialist advice from a tax professional to 

confirm the impact of this advice on your overall tax position. Brown Macaulay and Warren Financial Services is an Authorised Representative of 

Australian Unity Personal Financial Services Ltd (ABN 26 098 725 145), AFS Licence No. 234459, of 271 Spring Street Melbourne VIC 3000. 
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